Representative of Shida Kartli is paying an official visit to Poland

19 March 2019

Giorgi Khojevanishvili,-the State Representative of Shida Kartli is paying an official visit to Poland. The Mayor of the Gori Municipality, the representatives of Shida Kartli Office, the Ministry of the Environment Protection and Agriculture of Shida Kartli Regional Department and National Administration of Tourism of Georgia are also in the delegation. Thematic meetings will be held with the representatives of the state and private sectors. The Georgian delegation has already met with Miachislav Stuk,-the Marshal of Pomorska region within the visit. The conversation dealt with the main aspects of collaboration between two regions and future plans which includes joint projects implementation and sharing experience in different directions. The sides agreed on further partnership in future.

In addition to holding official meetings, the Georgian delegation will also visit local enterprises, recreational zones and cultural institutions in order to share the best practices of working with Shida Kartli region within the frames of the visit to Poland.